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Regional Water Reclamation Facility 

Monthly Update for January 2021 

 

Regional Water Reclamation Facility 

• Staff continued working out the final design details with the consultant (AECOM); the final 

design plan and specifications were received February 3rd. Staff will evaluate the timing of 

bidding with the SRF/Grant funding application process and put the project out to bid in 

the coming months. 

• Staff expects to submit the final parcel map package to the City of Desert Hot Springs for 

review and approval in the coming months. 

• The Regional Board is still reviewing the final Monitoring Wells Workplan. A response is 

expected in February, at which time, Staff will move forward with preparing final bid 

documents and bid the project.  

• Following Board approval in January, Staff is processing a contract with AECOM for 

Technical Assistance and Support During Bidding.  

• Staff continues to monitor progress on the SRF/Grant funding application with the SWRCB.  

o Staff completed a Technical Memorandum, revised SRF General Application, and 

supporting documents regarding the private septic abatement within AD-15 Area 

M2 to the State Board. 

o Staff has been advised the Draft Funding Agreement is expected in the next 2-

months; however, staff will continue to push for a quicker agreement completion.  

o Staff will continue to coordinate with the SWRCB regarding the final determination 

of grant funding and status of the funding agreement.  

 

Regional Water Reclamation Facility Conveyance Line 

• MSWD placed design on hold due to utility easements required along Little Morongo Road 

by the Project. 

• The consultant (TKE) attended the January 27th CVCC Coordination/Joint Projects Review 

Meeting to seek approval of the required easement. The CVCC requested additional 

information from MSWD and will complete their own additional due diligence in 

preparation for the next meeting. The consultant (TKE) will complete a field mark out of 

the easement area and take photos per CVCC’s request.  

• The consultant (TKE) sent out a 2nd utility easement request and will continue monitoring 

other easement developments.  
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